
   

Draft Minutes 

LAMPETER VELFREY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING 

TUESDAY 12 January 2021 

Virtual meeting held via Zoom 

 

Present: Community Councillors: Gillian Lewis, Glyn Jones, Marion Bowden, Steve 

Fletcher, Steven Jones, Carol Wilson, and County Councillor David Simpson. 

 

1. Apologies:   Community Councillors: Lynette Evans, Gwenfair Mason, Nicola Merriman 

 

2. Declaration of Interest:  There were no declarations of interest. 

 

3. Minutes of the Previous Meetings (8 December 2020): had been previously circulated.  

The minutes were agreed to be a true record as proposed by Cllr Glyn Jones and 

seconded by Cllr Steve Fletcher. 

 

4. Matters Arising from the Previous Meeting:  

 The Clerk has contacted three monumental masons regarding the re-gilding of the 
lettering on the War Memorial which has its centenary this year.  Prices from 2 
masons vary between £1.40 per letter to £1.00 per letter but the other firm want to 
come out and see the job before quoting. 

 Street lights in Narberth have been reported  
 Potholes have been reported 
 Rumble strips in Princes Gate to be redone 
 PCC have been out to look at fence at High Street Whitland  

 
5. Correspondence 

 Emails as forwarded on. 
 

6. Finance  

a) Bank balances:  

 

Deposit account   as of 31/12/2020 inc interest of 0.15    7910.50 
Current Account as of 31/12/2020        4348.21 
Overall total                                                                                                     £12258.71 

 

b) Bills to pay: 

Liz Thomas – Clerk’s salary for January              £196.52 

and allowance for home working (both now paid by standing order)    21.50 

                      218.02 
 
  HMRC – tax against wages         43.60 
 
  Audit office           £373.25 
 
The above payments were approved as proposed by Cllr Glyn Jones and seconded by Cllr 
Carol Wilson and agreed unanimously. 

 
7. Planning  

Planning Applications 

 None received to date 

14/01/21 



   

 

Planning Notifications 

 Garage with Granny Annexe at Shepherds Cross, Lampeter Verlfrey SA68 8UQ – 

20/0632/PA - approved 

       
8. County Councillors Report:  

 Road closure notice out for Melinau 

 Problem with flooding on Gilfach Hill has been sorted  

 

A.O.B.  

 Cllr Gill Lewis has been contacted by Dave Astins PCC to pay for inspection of the play 

park of £615.00 per year.  

 Cllr Charles James informed the meeting that Cllr Barbara Williams has decided to 

stand down after many years of service in the council.  It was agreed to send a letter of 

thanks.   

 Cllr Glyn Jones proposed that Mr Michael Pritchard (Tavernspite), who regularly 

attends the meetings, be invited to join the Community Council and this was seconded 

by Cllr Charles James and agreed unanimously. Mr Pritchard accepted the invitation 

and will become a co-opted member. 

 

9. Date of the next meeting – 9th February 2021 

 

The meeting closed at 8.20.  


